
 

 

 
 

April 27, 2022 

 

 

Chairwoman Rosa DeLauro       Ranking Member Kay Granger  

Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515       Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Gateway District Utility Resiliency project for the Town of Leland, 

NC.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Leland, located at 102 Town Hall Drive, 

Leland, NC 28451. 

The funding will go towards the relocation of approximately 4,800 linear feet of existing overhead 

power and telecommunication lines to underground service conduits along Village Road between 

Andrew Jackson Highway and Oakland Avenue. This project will reduce the risk of power line and 

telecommunication destruction in a natural disaster, sustain existing businesses, reduce obstructions 

impacting vehicular crashes with possible fatalities, and potentially attract new businesses to the area. 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


